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I’d like to welcome Everyone to the 2012 annual State of Georgia Charitable Contributions Awards Luncheon. Thank you Governor ____________ and other members of the Georgia state legislature for sharing in this important and long standing venture.  
We’re here today to celebrate the spirit of giving by our generous Georgia workers and recognize the state agencies that have the highest campaign contribution per employee to the various participating charities. 
Our motto has been and remains 'Sharing Shows Caring - Give From The Heart'
Ever since 1982, when the Georgia General Assembly created this organization to authorize a once a year, statewide opportunity for employees to make financial contributions to help others, and the use of payroll deductions for donations to eligible charities, the contributions have been amazing, even when the economy got rough. The charities in the campaign cover a wide range of health, welfare, environmental and educational programs throughout Georgia and the world.
 "SCCP is an employee benefit that makes it easy for you to contribute to the charities you really care about.”  
This past year, State of GA employees pledged more than $2 million statewide for charitable organizations. What an impact we have on out community, our state, and our world! Our generous employees are putting feet to their promises. They are not simply telling the community, they are showing the community what the campaign slogan, “Sharing Shows Caring – Give from the Heart”? really means. 

An old German proverb states that “Charity sees the need not the cause.” That, my fellow Georgians is the heart of this specific charity. We give opportunities for workers to give to the area of need. Many times this requires us to give out of our greatest need to help others. It’s not the size of one gift that makes the difference; rather it is all the gifts combined together that makes the difference. 
We must recognize that charitable giving is a necessity. It’s more than just putting coins into the buckets at holiday time. It’s more like having your stores at the ready and helping someone in need at the moment of need. By providing our employees the opportunity and the means to donate through payroll deductions we have our stores at the ready when someone is in need. 
Once a year we give our employees the opportunity to sign up to pledge for charitable giving and make it possible for them to designate to which charity they want their funds to be given. There are a variety of charities from which to choose that includes the American Red Cross, the Salvation Army and the YMCA. For more information about other organizations employees can speak with their designated charity team leader.
Regardless of which charity you decide to donate to just remember this, your donation counts. Whether small or large it doesn’t stand alone, it stands with many others to make a larger donation. Each and every donation makes a difference in your own community. 

Now let’s give our attention to the real stars of this luncheon, those who have given so selflessly throughout the year and who will be receiving awards today for their generosity. 
